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Secretary’s Report
The Board following the 2019 AGM consisted of –

President – Andrew Goggin
Treasurer – Mark Lindsay
Secretary – Paul Wines
Directors – Bill Calleja

Ron Ryan
Doug Vail

Chris Hopper

Board activity

During the year the board met 6 times and the attendance was as follows

President – Andrew Goggin 6 
Treasurer – Mark Lindsay 6 
Secretary – Paul Wines 6 
Directors – Bill Calleja 6
  Doug Vail 6 
  Ron Ryan 4
The number of Board meetings was consistent with the previous year.
The Board also organised and attended 

· A compulsory Senior Teams Managers meeting
Individual member(s) of the Board 

· Attended Ryde Council user group meetings. 
The Board has submitted on time all required forms and advices to NSW Touch.
The Rep Team Committee continued its work from the previous year and reduced the effort required by the Board in this area.  

General items

Website/Facebook/Instagram
During the year Touch Football Australia (TFA) made a decision to move its “Competition Management and Registration system” to a new platform. This should have some positive effects in terms of making it easier to register in future but it meant the website that was previously provided by SportsTG was no longer available. 

A new website has been developed and it looks good. The website is regularly updated with information about events and club happenings. We are always looking for content so if anybody has touch related stories that they think should be shared please forward them to the club email address. 

Whilst the website is the best source of information about the club in general, Facebook and Instagram are the best places to look at for information on items that needs to be distributed rapidly eg rain cancellations.
Sponsors were recognised on both the old and new web-sites. Along with their logos being displayed to anyone visiting the website there is link to each of the sponsors’ web-sites. The sponsors logos are also on every email that we send out.
Local Competitions
After 6 years of using the electronic registration system, the number of people using the online registration in a timely manner is improving.  Hopefully the new system will make it even easier to register and will reduce the number of people needing to be chased up. The issue of playing unregistered players is a serious one and something the incoming Board will need to address.
The use of the sign-on sheets in the Seniors Competition was a major source of concern as there were a few teams who struggled to understand the significance of signing on. People need to sign on to be covered for insurance purposes as well as satisfy the finals eligibility criteria.  Having one person sign on for all the players defeats this purpose. This year we had a number of significant injuries but fortunately all the people who were injured were registered and had signed on for the game in which they were injured. 
It was disappointing that we were forced to step in and stop unregistered players or people who did not meet the eligibility criteria from playing in the Grand Finals.
Team numbers in Opens and mixed competitions were stable whilst the Women’s team numbers decreased slightly which was disappointing. Hopefully we can get some more women’s teams this year.
The club ran at capacity based on the number of fields available.  We were able to work around the loss of two fields for a couple of months by reducing the game time from 35 minutes to 30 minutes.
Last year we were able to run a Winter comp and we had 6 Men’s teams and 8 Mixed teams. We were hopeful of being able to run the competition again this year and hopefully increase our numbers. The occurrence of COVID-19 meant that the competition was not able to be held when planned. At this time we have not officially cancelled the competition and the new Board will discuss our options now that we have a date for the return of community sport for adults.
Conclusion

Ryde Eastwood Hawks continue to build in all respects. From the local competitions to our representative teams as well as financially, administratively and socially we had a solid year that probably would have been substantially better if COVID-19 had not occurred. Thank you to all the members who have been supportive of our efforts. A special thank you to Nicola Wines who took on a lot of the administrative roles when I was on holidays and did a great job of it. Thanks to my fellow board members for their efforts throughout the course of the year. A special thanks to Andrew Goggin who does a power of work for the club. In closing I would just like to say that the Board members don’t always agree on every aspect of how we should progress the club but the healthy discussion means that we always get a considered outcome.
Paul Wines 

Secretary
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